
To Chairman Cutrona, 
Vice Chair Gross, 
Ranking Member Somani, 
and members of the Health Provider Services Committee, 
thank you for allowing me to provide support testimony for 
HB 319; “The Conscientious Right to Refuse Act."
 

I am a vegan and have been since 1980. I believe I should 
have the right to determine what goes into my body. It is 
my understanding that some vaccines include aborted 
fetus parts and other animal ingredients. I have made the 
personal decision based on my own ethics to not partake 
in animal products in any way and to require me to do so 
would violate my morals, ethics and my Constitutional 
rights. 
 

Ohioans need the right to live according to our own 
consciences and beliefs. Our rights must be protected at 
the state level to safeguard our freedoms. I urge you to 
please vote in support of HB 319. 
 

Thank you.
 

Tamasin Noyes


